
Minutes of the Davidson County Election Commission 
June 20, 2011 

 
 

The Davidson County Election Commission (DCEC) met at 9:00 a.m. on June 20, 2011 
in the Metro Office Building.  Commissioners Lynn Greer, Patricia Heim, Steve 
Abernathy, Eddie Bryan, and A.J. Starling were present.  DCEC staff members present 
included Administrator of Elections (AOE) Albert U. Tieche, Joan Nixon, Bobby 
Medley, Pat Novotny, Tom Cunningham, Lionel Barrett, Nancy Tice, John Rutherford 
and Kelley Harrison.  Also, present was Ted Morrissey of the Metropolitan Department 
of Law. 
 
Chairman Greer convened the meeting. 
 
Approve minutes from June 9, 2011 meeting:  Commissioner Bryan made a motion to 
approve minutes as presented.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Abernathy as 
passed unanimously. 
 
Approve Election Day workers:  Commissioner Heim made a motion to approve 
Republican Election Day workers.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner 
Abernathy and passed unanimously.  Commissioner Bryan made a motion to approve 
Democratic Election Day workers.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Starling 
and passed unanimously. 
 
Approve Election Day inspectors:  Commissioner Heim made a motion to approve 
Election Day inspectors as presented. The motion was seconded by Commissioner 
Abernathy and passed unanimously. 
 
School Board District 8 Recall (Michael Hayes):  AOE Tieche informed the 
commission that the efforts to recall school board member, Michael Hayes, have been 
stopped.  There was no further action taken. 
 
Discuss complaint against Councilman Bo Mitchell:  An official complaint was filed 
with the DCEC by certified mail from Alice Gadler stating Councilman Bo Mitchell had 
an improper witness to his signature on his financial disclosures.  Councilman Mitchell 
was notified of the error and he filed amended financial disclosure forms.  It is uncertain 
whether the District Attorney General will proceed with any investigation, but there is no 
further action required of the DCEC at this time. 
 
Administrator’s Reports: 
1.  Confirmation notice confidentiality- Looking into options of re-vamping confirmation  
      notices. 
2.  Review early voting workers- Redistributing Democratic and Republican workers  
     establishing a balance at the early voting sites- Commissioners reviewed list showing  
     progress to date. 
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(Minutes Continued June 20, 2011) 
 
 
Any old/new business:  AOE Tieche presented the commission with a press release draft 
regarding new voter registration cards being issued due to redistricting. 
 
Set date for next commission meeting:  The next meeting was scheduled for August 10, 
2011 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
There being no further business discussed, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
___________________________________________________  
Lynn Greer, Chairman 
 
 
___________________________________________________  
A.J. Starling, Secretary 
 
 
___________________________________________________  
Patricia Heim, Member 
 
 
___________________________________________________  
Steve Abernathy, Member 
 
 
___________________________________________________  
Eddie Bryan, Member 
 
 


